Des Moines Women's Club Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

September 14, 2016

Chris Shelton called the meeting to order at 10:03 a.m.

Roll Call:
· Present:  Chris Shelton, Rosemary Hillman, Lorna Truck, Marlene Anderson, Jane Bowlin, Isabelle Lemke, Joyce Larson, Deb Stonehocker, Liz Teufel, Katie Doerhoff, Maureen Fialko, Judy German, Victoria Lindskoog, Ginny Livingstone, Wendy Roberts

· Excused:  Kathy Crall, Ellen Robinson, Bev Watts

· Absent:  Fran Bobzin

Minutes:
· Liz Teufel noted a correction to be made under Old Business, Outside Audit.  The Executive Board should be changed to The Executive Committee.

· Lorna Truck made a motion the minutes be approved with the above correction.  Liz Teufel seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

Treasurer's Report: (See Attached)
· Joyce Larson presented the Treasurer's Report.

· $18,418 was received from GE stock on June 27 and put into General Scholarship.

· $6,000 was transferred from General Scholarship to checking in June for scholarships.

· $5,000 was transferred from General Unrestricted to checking in June to raise checking balance.

· $16,000 was transferred from Endowed Memorial Scholarship to checking for scholarships.

· $2,000 was transferred from Open Memorial Scholarship to checking for McColley scholarship.

· Paid $12,000 on June 15 to HSP Foundation from Shirley Smith Memorial for art restoration.  There are still funds left in this account.

· This report will be filed for audit.

Corresponding Secretary Report:
· Isabelle Lemke reported the following cards were sent:

· Get Well:  Helen Young, Ann Driscoll, Rose Hunter, Edy Fudge, Ruth Hindal, Colleen Evans, and Evelyn Fisher

· 50th Anniversary:  Pam Day

Membership V.P.'s Report:
· Chris Shelton read a report provided by the Membership V.P., Kathy Crall.  

· As of August 11, 28 people have not paid their dues.  Three members of the committee have made calls to these people.  As of August 15, 15 people have not paid their dues.

· At the end of the 2015-2016 year, there were 176 DMWC members.  Currently there are 153 Club members.

· Members who have left the club have been contacted and various reasons were given for their not returned.  

· Lunches seem to be one of the reasons members are leaving, especially those with special dietary needs.

· Ruth Wright and Maxine Watkins need transportation to Club events and meetings. Marlene Anderson will contact Maxine Watkins.

Fundraising V.P.'s Report:
· Marlene Anderson reported that 152 tickets were sold for the BBQ.  The net proceeds were $2,694.  Last year's BBQ's net was $2,895.  

· Last year's flea market made $3,080. 

· Plans are being made for this year's Basket Auction.  Jane Bowlin reported that Robert Warren had said we could have a raffle as long as it was just for club members.
Communications V.P.'s Report:
· New plans are being made for Marketing and Mission statement.  Best practices will be given to all committees.

· An e-mail blast will be sent every Friday by Beth reporting on what is happening at Club the following Wednesday and other club news.  There are guidelines for what can go into this blast.  Information may be sent to Beth but must be approved by Chris before being included.
President-elect's Report:
· Rosemary Hillman reported that she has been attending Department and Committee meetings throughout the summer.  

Committee Reports:

· Accessibility Services Committee
· Wendy Roberts reported on the Accessibility Services Committee committee regarding shuttle transportation from the main east parking lot to the west door leading into the Byers room.  An email blast had been sent out to members.  Most felt it was a good idea but no one reported they would use it.  The committee will be following up with members they feel might use the service.  Thirty two members were called that did not have e-mails.

Old Business:

· Nominating Committee Selection
· Twenty-four names were submitted for the Nominating Committee.  The ballots were counted and prioritized.

· Dee Ann Wilson and Wendy Roberts counted the ballots and will contact the above members with the most votes to fill the seven positions.
· QuickBooks
· Beth has worked with Dave Jacobsen from Jacobsen and Col, LLP on several different sessions to update our financial information so that she will be available to provide different financial reports.  Preparation for taxes should be easier
New Business:

· Finance Committee Report:
· Finance Committee recommended approving the following: “Prior approval must be made by the president before a commitment for payment from DMWC funds is made to any individual or group.” A recommendation was made to give this to the Bylaw committee to study and develop as a standing rule. It will then be presented to the Board for approval.

· A Motion was made by Liz Teufel to change the name of the Financial Review Committee to Internal Audit Committee for insurance needs.  Joyce Larson seconded the motion. Motion carried.

· A motion was made by Rosemary Hillman to change the heading of Special Funds to Investment Funds (Article XII).  Ginny Livingstone seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

· A motion was made by Liz Teufel to eliminate the wording “including those designated as Scholarship Funds,” from Article IV, Section 10, Treasurer and Article X, Section 76. Hillman seconded the motion.  Motion carried.
· SquareUp System:
· Chris presented information on the SquareUp Credit Card system to be used by the club.

· Fee is 2.75% per transaction or $0.38 per lunch ($3.80 for every ten lunches.)

· A tablet s needed to use the SquareUp.  Wendy Roberts has a tablet that she will donate.

· Monies are deposited into bank account within a couple days and a statement is sent to Administrative Assistant.

· Hopefully this will reduce check handling and need for exact change.

· Beth will be the primary user of the system.

· There was discussion that it will create long lines and take longer to pay for lunches especially at the beginning as there is only one reader.

· Some procedures will have to be worked out, such as when charges are being paid for more than one thing at a meeting, such as buying tickets for a future event and paying for lunch.

· Liz Teufel made a motion that we proceed with implementation of the SquareUp System for all payments.  Wendy Roberts seconded the motion.  Motion was carried with one opposition.

· Chris Shelton will present additional information on the SquareUp system.

· Chris Shelton will discuss with Alice Bell, chair of the Cashier's Committee.
· May Day
· The May Day luncheon has been changed as follows:

· The charge will be $14 this year.

· No special reservations need to be made.  Standing reservations will be in force and members will need to call in to cancel or make a reservation the same as any other weekly meeting.

· This was done due to the confusion the last few years with reservations and more members and guests not having a reservation when they come.  
· Sherman Family Reunion
· Marlene Anderson presented information on the Sherman Family Reunion.  

· It will be held April 23 from 3-5 p.m.

· Post cards have been printed for advertising.  They will be available at the Sherman Hills Home Tour.

· Marlene presented information on requesting a grant from Humanities Iowa for the funds to help with the Reunion.

· Chris Shelton, as the Authorized Representative, would need to sign the grant application.  Marlene would serve as grant's Project Director.

· Outside participation must be openly encouraged in order to meet the criteria of the grant.

· Chris Shelton will give an invitation to the governor and other city notables such as the mayor will be invited.

· Lorna Truck made a motion that the president sign the Grant Application.  Joyce Larson seconded the motion.  Motion was carried.
· Preference Sheet
· Chris told the Board the Preference Sheet is being revised.  This will make it easier to ascertain the interests of the member and help the President-elect in finding committee chairs.

· The increased number of scholarships means it is hard to identify member's subject interest.
· Human Resources ad-hoc Committee
· Chris told the committee that a Human Resources ad-hoc committee will be created to address several issues related to the Administrative Assistant position.

· Mary Sheldahl will chair

· Members will be Liz Teufel, Judy German, Rosemary Hillman, and Chris Shelton.
· Planned Giving Brochure
· A Planned Giving Brochure will be created to help with those wanting to donate to DMWC in their wills.

· Lorna Truck and Deb Stonehocker will be on the committee.

Next Meeting will be October 12, 2016 at 10:00.

Meeting adorned at 11:30

Respectfully Submitted:

Jane Bowlin

Recording Secretary
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